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Dearly Beloved, 		  June 2025

Calvary greetings  to you all in the name of Jesus Christ, our soon coming Lord and Savior. 

We cherish your partnership through prayers and financial support.  We are grateful to God for you and mention you in our 
prayers as well. The Lord is using you in meeting our needs. 

FAMILY 
Kindly remember me in your prayers for my health. A couple of weeks ago, I was experiencing persistent fever and headache.
 
When I visited the clinic, I was diagnosed with high cholesterol and typhoid fever. I have been taking medication, but there 
is not much improvement. My wife, Jehoaddan, has been experiencing some numbness in her 
left side for some period of time. Now, she is getting worse. We are trusting the Lord for funds to 
enable us to travel to the capital, Monrovia, for a more comprehensive check-up.

THE GREAT COMMISSION MINISTRY 
The Lord is so good to those who trust and ask Him. We started the construction of our church 
building in November, 2009. By His grace, the Lord provided for this great project, and we 
dedicated the church to the Lord on April 12, 2025. The Great Commission Baptist family is very 
grateful to God and to our brethren that came from far and near for this special occasion. The 
church also extends our heartfelt thanks and appreciation to Dr. Kevin Callahan and Rev/Dr Seth 
Mohenu, who came from the USA and Accra, Ghana as keynote speakers.

DEAF
The Deaf ministry is progress spiritually and numerically. Pastor Japheth Zuo led 3 deaf to Christ, 
and 5 others are waiting for baptism this month. 

OUTREACH 
As the Great Commission is the heartbeat of God, we have made it our business to reach out to 
people who would not normally come to church. This quarter, 33 people acknowledged Christ as 
their Lord and Savior, and 15 others rededicated their lives, after leaving church for a year. Let’s 
pray with these people to have a desire to commit themselves to the service of God. 

VILLAGE CHURCH 
By the grace of God, Pastor Gaye and Deacon Barlea established the Great Commission 
Fundamental Baptist Church in Flompa in July, 2023. Since then, Deacon Barlea has been 
pastoring the church up to the present. This quarter, 26 souls got saved, and 1 person rededicated 
his life to Christ. This church is situated in a town with a population of 8,000. In the future, we will 
need two acres of land for the church building, but at present, we are trusting the Lord to provide us 
with $900 for a temporary worship center.

A sum of 59 souls got saved, and 16 people rededicated their lives. 



A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARY

MATTHEW TROY

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.
100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717
Electronic Services Requested

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Troy Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment to contact us at 
office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Troy prayer letter” on the subject line.

YOUTH CAMP 
The future of any ministry is the presence of young people. The Great Commission Fundamental Baptist Mission is decided to 
invest more time and effort into the youth ministry. In view of this, we will be holding a youth camp this summer. We are trusting 
the Lord to house 80 young people, along with 10 leaders. For the success of this meeting, we pray for the Lord’s provision of 
$1,500. Each camper will pay $10 for the four days, but this amount can not supply all that is needed per person for the four 
days. 

CHRISTIAN FOUNDATION HIGH SCHOOL 
We are grateful to God for those who are identifying and praying with us in the operation of 
our institution. The 12th graders are writing their government examination this month. 

We are extending the Macedonian call to all veteran teachers who wish to help us in the 
Mathematics and Science departments.  We are facing some challenges in these areas. 

PRAISES 
* GCFBC church building completion 
* For souls won

PRAYER NEEDS 
* Pastor & Mrs. Troy’s health 
* Flompa church temporary structure 
* $1,500 for the Youth Camp  
* Veteran teachers to partner with our high school to educate the students in Mathematics and Science


